Drainage Board Meeting September 6, 2022

Present: Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Heather Gries, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner, Surveyor Jeff Meredith

Meeting was called to order by President Seiler at 2:45 P.M.

Motion approved. Gries made a motion to approve the minutes for the August 2, 2022. Brown seconded the motion.

Surveyors Report

cancelled. Meredith has spoken to several residents about the assessments and have answered any questions or concerns they may have. Letters have been sent out advising the property owners that the Big Sandy Public Hearing has been

Town of Richland has reached out regarding two (2) drains: Jacob Lang and Hoople Ditch. These ditches have been inspected and Meredith has discussed with Stanley Herron about the previous

property. Meredith handled a complaint from a resident of Mariah Hill regarding the flooding issues on their

JB Chrisney Watershed of 2021 never received the start up funding of \$50,000.00. Meredith is asking approval to go to the County Council's next meeting and request those funds.

Brown motioned to approve this request. Gries seconded the motion. Motion approved

Old Business

Nothing to Report

New Business

Nothing to Report

Meeting was adjourned at 3:02 P.M. Brown made a motion to adjourn. Gries seconded the motion. Motion approved

Attest:

Auditor, Melissa L. Bunner